
FOURTH JUDICIAL DISTRICT, STATE OF COLORADO

CHIEF JUDGE ORDER 2018-04 (AMENDED)

ORDER REGARDING CIVIL PRO BONO PROJECT FOR THE FOURTH JUDICIAL
DISTRICT

To: All Attorneys and Pro Se Litigants

1. Effective September 1, 2018, the Fourth Judicial District implemented the Civil Pro Bono

Project ("Project") in all civil and domestic divisions in the Fourth Judicial District. The Project is

designed to facilitate the appointment of legal counsel for low-income pro se litigants. The
Project is being administered by the Fourth Judicial District, the El Paso County Bar Association,
and the Pikes Peak Pro Bono and Justice Center.

2. The purposes, scope, and operation of the Project are described in the rule captioned
Civil Pro Bono Project, Fourth Judicial District, State of Colorado, Effective January 1, 2018. A

copy of the rule and related forms are available in the Clerk of Court's Office and on the
District's homepage.

3. The Steering Committee for the Project is comprised of the following individuals:

Catherine Mitchell-Helton, District Court Judge

Laura Findorff, County Court Judge

Diana May, District Court Judge

Lisa Younger-Anderson, Self-Represented Litigant Coordinator

Laura McKernan, Executive Director Pikes Peak Justice and Pro Bono Center

Sarah Lipka, Managing Attorney at Colorado Legal Service

Pam Hambly, Supervisor II

Lynda Eichler, Supervisor II



The Steering Committee will evaluate the Project periodically and make recommendations
concerning any changes in policies or procedures utilized to implement the purposes of the
Project.

This Order amends Chief Judge Order 2018-04.

DONE AND SIGNED ON THIS 26th DAY OF OCTOBER, 2022.

WILLIAM B. BAIN
Chief Judge
Fourth Judicial District


